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The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is working to improve safety and reduce 
waiting times for motorists turning right out of Adams Road onto Yorktown Road. This forms part of the State 
Government’s election commitments, to upgrade, or investigate potential upgrades, in the northern suburbs to 
improve safety, access and to make travel easier for all users. 

Following an initial consultation in late 2022, the Department developed a proposed concept design for the Yorktown 
Road and Adams Road Roundabout. This design was released on Monday, 19 June 2023 and community feedback 
was sought until Sunday, 16 July 2023. Thank you to everyone who took the time to provide feedback. 

Community Engagement  
A Project update was distributed to 177 properties in the local area with information on the proposed design, a link to the 
online survey and an invitation to attend community information sessions in the area. Two community information 
sessions were held throughout the consultation period and a total 
of 66 responses were submitted via the online survey.  
 
What you told us  
65% of respondents indicated a positive response when asked if 
the proposed concept design would improve congestion, access, 
travel time and motorist safety at the junction.  

Key Themes  
A number of key themes were identified in the feedback, 
including:  

• Eastern Park Football Club – respondents highlighted 
access to the Eastern Park Football Club as a concern.  

• Roundabout fourth leg – The desire for a fourth leg as the 
primary access point for the Eastern Park Football Club was 
also highlighted.  

• Pedestrian access – The desire for additional pedestrian 
access and safety treatments was also raised.  

As part of the planning for the upgrade, access to the Eastern 
Park Football Club was considered, and traffic studies were 
commissioned by the Department to assess the risk of accidents 
caused by vehicles stopping to turn into the club. Data collected 
(on a game day) in June, identified no issues or excessive queuing at the location. The Department will continue to 
monitor the access and traffic arrangements following completion of the upgrade. 
 
Pedestrian access and safety has been considered as part of the design, with pedestrian islands included on each leg 
of the roundabout to improve pedestrian safety outcomes. 
 
The Department will continue to work with the City of Playford to ensure the project is constructed to allow for the addition 
of a fourth leg if required in the future.  
 
For more information, or to register for updates, please call 1300 794 880, email DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au or visit 
www.dit.sa.gov.au/northroadupgrades  
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